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Mr. Dulleat

b. Referred to the item in the log concerning Pforzheimer's parti-
cipation with NSRB on testimony on security of the Nation's capital.
Mr. Becker noted that this had been coordinated and approved by Mr. Houston.

HR70-14

d. Stated that he had spent some time with Mr. Mitchell, Counsel
of the Committee, investigating the Katyn Forest matter and Mitchell had
requested our assistance, particularly in view of the fact that he would
accompany this Committee to Europe. After some discussion wherein it
was pointed out that (1) Jwas unreliable and should not be given
information concerning our operations; (2) we could not afford to let
the Katyn Forest matter go by the board in view of its propaganda value
Mr. Wisner undertook to follow through on this matter. NOTE: D/DCI 1
furnish DD/P a ,memorandum of his conversation with Mitchell.

e. Noted he had discussed with his assignment and
that he intended to discuss this matter fuirther with I today.

f. Stated that he had discussed th Millikan and
sterday and asked Mr. Becker -o look-i-t his matter.

Mr. Wisner:

a. Referred to article written by Krakovich for the Saturday Even-
ing Post and stated that had "checked it out". After some
discussion stated that Colonel Taylor would show the file on this matter
to General Bolling. Mr. Dulles approved.

b. Stated that a lieutenant of the Russian Air Force, who was re-
ported to be a pilot, navigator, and instructor, had defected and was
now at the Defector Reception Center in Germany. Mr. Wisner said that
our Air Force was most enthusiastic about this individual

c. Stated that had reported that some of the Indians
in G-2 were attempting to build "'t le fires" as a ult of eneral0 .Ridgway's recent letter, o ./ xl. .

(CONTINUED)
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Mr. Becker referred to request for information concerning
the organization and function of the IAC and stated that a review of the

minutes published on the last meeting with here indicated that
the had received an oral briefing on the IAC. Mr. Becker recom-
mended that since functions of the IAC were classified nothing. in writ-
ing be given to the on this matter. Mr. Dulles approved.
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